OFFICIAL NOTIFICATION FOR NON-ROUTINE MAINTENANCE

COORDINATION DATE-  12/11/2008
PROJECT-  Bonneville Bradford Island
RESPONSE DATE-  No response required.
Description of the problem
The Bradford Island fishway exit trashrack has smaller spacing than the Washington Shore fishway.  Project Fisheries believes this may prevent larger fish from safely exiting the fishway.
The BI exit trashrack has five sections.  The Riggers are going to modify the bottom section, only, of the trashrack.  Maintenance will remove two vertical bars, which currently create a 7” space for fish to exit, and install one vertical bar in the center.  This will leave a 10.25” space for larger fish to exit on either side of the bar.  The Washington Shore spacing is currently 11.5”.
This is a notification so FPOM is aware of the winter maintenance activities.

Type of outage required

The fishway is already out of service.  No further outage is necessary.
Impact on facility operation

No impact to the facility is expected.  Debris is not expected to be an issue since the Washington Shore fishway exit trashrack has larger spacing and does not have a significant debris problem.
Length of time for repairs

The modifications can be completed prior to fishway water-up.
Expected impacts on fish passage
Larger salmon, steelhead and sturgeon may be able to more easily exit the fishway through the bottom section of the trashrack.
Comments from agencies

NOAA Fisheries- No real concerns however, I think you know that debris at the BI exit location is more of a problem than over at the Washington Shore exit since stuff seems to pile up in front of the exit.  The project will need to make sure the area in front of the exit is adequately dredged.  Something they need to do regardless of the exit rack spacing.  Thanks, Gary

CRITFC- get it done, thanks tom lorz

FPC- Your plan for the BI exit trashrack seems like a good idea.  Dave

TDA/JDA- We did something similar at TD. We removed a 7' sturgeon from the exit area during dewatering and realized it probably couldn't get through the 12" bar spacing. We had project remove on vane from the bottom trashrack giving a 24" opening. Not sure what the width of a 7' would be.  BC

Final results
The Project moved forward with modifying the trashrack.  Dredging is scheduled (though funding is not guaranteed yet) for FY10
Please email or call with questions or concerns.
Thank you, 

Tammy Mackey

NWP Operations Division Fishery Section

Columbia River Coordination Biologist

541-374-4552 Bonneville Office
503-691-5733 Blackberry

Tammy.m.mackey@usace.army.mil 

